Policy Actions Related to Relocating Criminal Investigation Division from Regional Justice Center to Downtown Seattle

This action relates back to the District Court Operational Master Plan (OMP), which was passed by the Council in April of 2005.  The District Court OMP made recommendations based upon baseline and forecasted caseload, staffing and judicial need, and problem solving courts, all with the input of stakeholders.  Eleven strategic recommendations were made by the OMP Steering Committee that were consistent with the Court’s Mission and Vision Statements, as well as other county policies.  The recommendations, which include short, mid and long term proposals, were intended to guide the court for the next five to ten years.  
The OMP recommended that District Court continue to support a unified countywide court by utilizing existing facilities; however, one of the four main facility recommendations was that facilities within the same city be consolidated.  This recommendation specifically applied to the City of Kent where both the Aukeen Courthouse and the Regional Justice Center are located.  The 2005 Space Plan assumed that District Court facilities would be centrally located at the RJC.  
In order to make space available for this unification at the RJC the most recent Space Plan legislation (Ordinance 15328) included the following direction:

The criminal investigation division (CID) in the King County sheriff’s office shall be relocated to the downtown Seattle core complex of King County buildings.  Any vacancy in the administration building resulting from the relocation of elections related functions shall be considered a priority location for the relocation of the sheriff’s departmental functions.
